


Mullion Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 16 July 2019 at 7.00pm in The Centenary Room, Methodist Chapel, Churchtown, Mullion


Councillors Present


P Gilbert 				Mrs C Rule
I Harvey (Vice Chairman)		Mrs L Skeites
J Lang				P Wilkins	
H Pickett (Chairman)		R Willey			
M Rowse				
				

Clerk – Mrs S Folds			


Six members of the public were present.


The Chairman opened the meeting, welcomed everyone and advised of the fire procedures.  


1. 	Public Session

Mr Clive Moakes advised the Meeting that he had gathered together a petition with over 5,500 signatures against the development of the Catholic Church Field on Nansmellyon Road.  An outline application had now been submitted and would be debated by the Parish Council at the August meeting.  The Clerk advised Mr Moakes that each objector needed to make an individual submission to Cornwall Council.  A site meeting was suggested, and the Clerk agreed to ask the Planning Officer for one.

Another member of the public suggested that the junction in Churchtown, adjacent to Biddick’s electrical Shop and the Mounts Bay public house, should be controlled with stop signs.  The Clerk would submit the suggestion to Highways.

2.	Absence

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Mrs K Wilson.

3.	Minutes

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs L Skeites, seconded by Councillor R Willey and RESOLVED that the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 18 June 2019 be approved as a true record and were duly signed by the Chairman.

4.	Declarations of Interest

None.


5.	Planning

The following Planning Applications had been received from Cornwall Council and were discussed.

PA19/05157 – Mr A Perry – Tresidder, Laflouder Lane – Demolition of existing garage and replacement with new garage

No comments had been received from the public.

Concern was raised over the scale and design of the newly constructed dwelling at Tresidder.  However, this application was for a modest sized replacement garage.

It was proposed by Councillor M Rowse and seconded by Councillor I Harvey to support the application.  The proposal received five votes and it was RESOLVED to support the application.  Four Councillors voted against the application.

EN17/02131 – Laflouder Thatch – To discuss a proposed reduction in height of the boundary fence

A proposal had been put forward by the applicants’ Agent suggesting that the existing fence be lowered to a height of 1400mm and that additional landscaping would be planted both on the inside and outside of the remaining fence.

Three of the closest neighbours had been consulted and were happy with the proposal.  However, they also requested that the large granite stones on the verge be removed as well.

Several Councillors felt that the fence should be removed in its entirety as it had no permission to be there.

However, a proposal was made by Councillor M Rowse, seconded by Councillor I Harvey and it was RESOLVED by five votes to agree to the height of the existing fence being reduced to 1400mm, with additional landscaping and the removal of the large granite stones from the verge.

PA19/04099 – Mr & Mrs Sach - Bay View, Mullion – Attic conversion to utilise roof space and detached garage - Amended plans

The Councillors who attended the site meeting advised the meeting of the proposed amendments.

It was proposed by Councillor Mrs L Skeites, seconded by Councillor P Gilbert and RESOLVED to support the amended plans.  Councillor Mrs C Rule abstained from the vote.

6.	Report from Cornwall Councillor Mrs C Rule 

Cornwall Councillor Mrs C Rule advised that the Community Chest was open once again.

The next Community Network Panel meeting would be held on 4 September at 6pm in Helston.

Councillor Mrs C Rule had attended the LGA Conference in Bournemouth.

The Scrutiny Committee had published a consultation regarding the future of County Farms.
As well as declaring a Climate Emergency, Cornwall Council had published a Clean Air Strategy for consultation.

7.	Chairman and Clerks Comments 

The Clerk advised the meeting that following a question put forward in the public session at the June meeting, the Clerk had contacted the YMCA to ascertain the future of their building in Mullion.  The CEO of YMCA Cornwall had sent several very rude emails regarding the lack of support received in Mullion.  The final email stated that the nursery would close at the end of the summer term and would not be re-opening.  The Clerk had sent a letter of complaint to YMCA London, but had been told that YMCA Cornwall was a separate entity.  The Parish Council was extremely disappointed to be blamed for the closure of such an important facility in the Village when the decision had clearly been made prior to the initial email.

Following the visit by the National Trust Representative, Catherine Lee, at the previous meeting, she had emailed to ask how often the Parish Council would like her to attend meetings.  It was agreed to invite Ms Lee twice a year, once before and once after summer.  She would like any questions or suggestions emailed to her prior to the meeting so that she could come armed with the answers.  Councillors were happy for Ms Lee to communicate directly with the Clerk and for the Clerk to circulate the information.

8.	Public Rights of Way

The Public Rights of Way Network had now been cut.

The Footpath Maintenance Contractor has reported an issue with sewage on path 221/11 and 221/12.  Councillor R Willey agreed to walk the paths to investigate further.

It was reported that Footpath 221/28 (Piggy Lane) needed cutting.  The Chairman would ask Mr J Trounson to undertake the work.

9.	Public Open Spaces 

The RoSPA report work had been undertaken and the broken bridge had also been repaired.  Unfortunately, the zip wire had now broken following use by larger people for which it was not designed.  The Clerk had requested a quote from South West Play.  The cross trainer had also sheared a bolt for which the Clerk had contacted the manufacturer.

The fence in the park had now been repaired.

10. 	Highways 

It was suggested that dropped kerbs be installed at the entrance to the Health Centre (on the left) when approaching from Nansmellyon Road as well as in Gibbons Fields after the cut through from Willis Vean.  Also, the barrier at the end of that cut through was too narrow for some of the disability scooters.  The Clerk would contact the Highways Team.

It was also reported that a kerbstone at the entrance to the Church adjacent to the Spar shop was loose.

11.	Purchase of land to extend Cemetery

The Clerk advised the meeting that the Land Agent had advised her that the Landowner was no longer willing to pay her own fees.  It was proposed by Councillor M Rowse, seconded by Councillor R Willey and RESOLVED that the Parish Council would not pay the seller’s fees.  The Clerk would respond to the Land Agent accordingly.

12.	Maintenance of defibrillators in Mullion

In 2016, Mullion Methodist Club raised funds to purchase and install three Public Access Defibrillators.  The defibrillators now required new plastic boxes as the metal boxes were rusting.  Unfortunately the Monday Club did not have the finances to pay for the replacement boxes and had written to the Parish Council to find a way forward. The cost for the new boxes would be £898 plus VAT and electrician installation costs. It was proposed by Councillor J Lang, seconded by Councillor Mrs L Skeites and RESOLVED that the defibrillators were an important village facility and that the Parish Council would take over the future maintenance of them.

13.	To receive any LGA 1972 Section 137 Requests for funding 

A letter had been received from Mullion Health Voluntary Cars asking for a donation towards the costs involved in providing the service to the residents of Mullion.  Accounts for the past year had been supplied and it was proposed by Councillor J Lang to donate £500.00 to the organisation.  The proposal received three votes.  Councillor Mrs C Rule proposed the sum of £200.00, which was seconded by Councillor I Harvey and received six votes.  Therefore, it was RESOLVED that £200.00 be granted to Mullion Health Voluntary Cars.


14.	Finance and Accounts

It was proposed by Councillor M Rowse, seconded by Councillor J Lang and RESOLVED to approve the financial statement.


15.	Other correspondence received

None


16.	Planning Enforcement



The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.08pm.


Signed: ……………………………………..		Dated: ……………………..
[bookmark: _GoBack]		Chairman
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